MINUTES CITY OF GAINESVILLE CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP 200 South Rusk Gainesville, Texas 76240 March 7, 2017

The City Council of the City of Gainesville, Texas met for a Farmer's Market Area Development Workshop session on March 7, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. with the following persons in attendance:

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Jim Goldsworthy, Keith Clegg, Mary Jo Dollar, Carolyn

Hendricks, Steve Gordon, Ken Keeler, Tommy Moore

STAFF PRESENT: Barry Sullivan, City Manager; Caitlyn Huddleston, City Secretary;

Bill Harris, City Attorney; Julie Smith, Community Services

Director: Dana Herr, Gainesville Main Street Director

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Goldsworthy called the workshop to order. All members of the Council were present.

<u>DISCUSSION ON DEVELOPING PLANS FOR THE AREA SURROUNDING THE</u> FARMERS MARKET.

City Manager Barry Sullivan, Gainesville Main Street Director Dana Herr, and Community Services Director Julie Smith presented materials concerning the development of the Farmer's Market area near Broadway and Chestnut streets. These materials were previously provided at Planning and Zoning and Main Street board meetings and at a meeting with merchants who owned or operated businesses downtown. Council directed staff to have an architectural rendering commissioned for the area to include a performance area, street- and landscaping, an enhanced food truck area, and other artistic features.

ADJOURN The workshop adjourned at 6:15 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Caitlyn Huddleston, City Secretary Jim Goldsworthy, Mayor